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news from

the BOARD
By Mary Delamater, President,  
KCCA Board of Directors 

Recently a KCCA member emailed 
me a range of questions about 
the status of various things, and 
mentioned that he thought many 
people probably had similar 
questions. As I answered them, I 
thought that he was probably right, 
and so I’ve presented the questions 
and answers here, edited a bit for 
clarity:

When might we expect to have 
either a new Administrator or a 
CAP manager with us full time, 
and when might the window 
become open and available? 
In the 8/10 BOD meeting the board 
discussed putting together a task 
force to draw up a job description 
for an Administrator/Office Manager 
position, now that we have a 
management company performing 
some of the tasks that our 
Administrator used to do. Once we 
have a clear idea of what we want 
an office manager to do, the task 
force can make recommendations 
regarding whether the 

association should hire 
an office manager, have a 
management company take 
on these tasks, or split the 
tasks among the half-time 
back office person and full-
time front desk person that 
we are currently budgeted 
for. 

Regarding those positions, we 
recently filled the back office 
person, and we hope to be filling the 
front desk position soon. As soon 
as the front desk position is filled, 
we’ll be able to re-open the window. 
The temp agency we use has some 
candidates for us to interview, and 
we are feeling optimistic.

What is the status of the 
Level I reserve study? 
In May of 2021 the board voted 
to get bids now for a Level I 
reserve study to be completed 
in 2022, and to not perform a 
reserve study in 2021. A Level 1 
Reserve Study is called a “boots 
on the ground” study because it 
includes a complete site inspection, 
measurements & quantities of 

components, and a full financial 
analysis with several funding 
plans. We are also asking that a 
maintenance plan be included.

The House committee has received 
three proposals to perform reserve 
studies from three very qualified 
companies experienced in doing 
the studies. The companies have 
different backgrounds but all the 
bids covered our criteria to perform 
a Level 1 Study. Since there was 
a wide range of costs, the House 
Committee agreed with the Finance 
Committee’s request to obtain 
another bid or two to increase our 
choices. 

During the House committee’s 
presentation of the bids to the 

Continued on page 3
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Committee Chairs 2020-2021
House Committee – Laurie Petrie

Hello Neighbors Committee – Sherry Smith

Greens Committee – Joe Wilson

Finance Committee – Faramarz Khozouiee

Pool Committee – Mary Delamater

LARC – Jim Minor

Clubs & Amenities – Laurie Petrie

KCCA TEAM
KCCA HOA 

15245 SW 116th Ave, King City, OR 97224 • 503.639.6565

Club House & Office: Currently the office and clubhouse are closed for walk in use.

Administrator 
(To be determined)

Administrative Assistant 
(To be determined)

Pro Shop  
15355 SW Royalty Parkway, King City, OR 97224 • 503.639.7986

Jeff Halfman, Golf Course Superintendent 
golfsuper@mykcca.com

Joy Olmstead, Pro Shop Manager 
golf@mykcca.com

The Aquatic Center is closed until further notice.

ABOUT THE KCCA NEWSLETTER
Publisher/Advertising..........................Michael Antonelli, Tigard Life: 503-692-9215

The King City Civic Association Newsletter is published monthly, provided on a non-subscription 
basis to all members of KCCA, and delivered by King City Lions Club volunteers.

Articles for KCCA’s newsletter are due to office@kccahoa.com no later 
than: 15th of each month for following month’s newsletter

Articles submitted are printed as-is. Committees and Clubs must submit their articles by email, 
or in typewritten form, to avoid name misspellings or other inaccuracies.
For advertising information, please contact Mike Antonelli:

TIGARD LIFE • phone 503-692-9215 • Email: mike@tigardlife.com 
PO Box 23562 • Tigard, OR 97281

KCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020-2021

Mary Delamater, President 
mdelamater@mykcca.com

Laurie Petrie, Vice-President 
lpetrie@mykcca.com

Faramarz Khozouiee, Treasurer 
fkhozouiee@mykcca.com

Secretary 
VACANT

Jim Minor, Director 
jminor@mykcca.com

Catherine Lee, Director 
clee@mykcca.com

Sherry Smith, Director 
ssmith@mykcca.com

Joe Wilson, Director 
jwilson@mykcca.com

The KCCA Board of Directors meets on the second and fourth Tuesday 
of each month, at 6:30pm at the KCCA clubhouse.

The KCCA Board Committees are starting to resume normal meetings. Watch this space 
for details of the committee meeting times and places as they become available!
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Continued from front cover
 
Finance committee, there was 
discussion about possibly moving 
the Level I reserve study up to 2021, 
so it would be available for CAP, our 
new management company, as they 
prepare the 2022 budget. The idea 
is that it would be good for CAP to 
have the best available data about 
our assets. However, the ultimate 
decision was against making that 
recommendation - the feeling was 
that it would be too rushed. In 
addition, notes from the May 2021 
meeting indicate that there may not 
be funds in the 2021 budget for any 
level of reserve study. 

CAP will have the 2020 Level II 
reserve study from Schwindt, 
which they feel will be adequate. 
And we’ll include an amount in the 
2022 budget for completing the 

Level I reserve study that the board 
approved in May.

It’s almost September, when are 
we going to see financials, and 
what process is going to be used 
to create an operations budget? 
     CAP assures us the financials 
are almost ready - fingers crossed! 
Part of the problem is that, since 
our Administrator left, we have been 
having trouble getting them things 
that they’ve asked for. With our 
back office person onboard, that 
has been going better, and we hope 
to have financials to distribute to the 
membership soon. 

     We discussed with CAP what 
the budget process will look like, 
and it seems it will be similar to 
our previous process - the Finance 
committee will meet with Jeff, Joy, 
the House committee, the Pool 

committee, etc, to get an idea of 
what’s coming up that needs to be 
budgeted for. Then they’ll get that 
information to CAP, who will use it 
along with our financial information 
and previous reserve studies to 
draw up a budget.

What’s the status of pool 
litigation?  When is mediation 
going to take place?  Any 
projections on when the 
indoor pool may reopen? 
     We’re meeting soon with the 
attorney to bring us up to date on 
the litigation and mediation. There’s 
no projection right now on when the 
indoor pool may reopen, but I hope 
to know more in the coming weeks. 
With pending litigation, it’s tricky to 
keep everyone informed, because 
not everything can be shared. But 
I’ll be sure to share what I am able 
to share, as I know it.

News from the Board
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PRINCIPAL REAL ESTATE BROKER
Envision 

Northwest Homes

Congratulations to Joan, resident in King City 
who won the gift card to Home Depot!

2021 GIVEAWAY CONTEST!
ENTER TODAY! THREE MORE LUCKY WINNERS

www.CindyScottHomes.com

12 Pies
SEPT 4th

$100 Amazon
SEPT 11th

1 Person
Annual HOA Dues

SEPT 18th

503-330-6547

Contact me for a 
Personalized Evaluation
of  how I can help you

Buy and/or Sell a Home

cindyscottrealestate@gmail.com    

CindyScottCindyScott    
Managing Senior’s Health care needs 

so they can stay at home…

Call today for a FREE 
in-home assessment 

503-670-7260
www.adeohomecare.com
Locations: Tigard • St. Helens • Newport

CHECK IT OUT! Library News

Submitted by KCCA Library Staff

Welcome back to all our avid 
readers, passionate puzzlers, 
DVD watchers, and audio book 
listeners.  Thanks to the hard 
work of ALL our volunteers, you 
may once again access the library 
with your key card.

For those of you who are new to 
our library, please come by and 
say hello to our friendly volunteers 

who will be 
more than 
happy to 
show you 
around and 
acquaint 
you with our 
offerings. 
We have 
a great 

selection of paperbacks, 
hardbacks, large print books, 
DVDs, audio books, and last but 
not least puzzles.

Once you have made your 
selection of hardback and large 
print books, please fill out the 
checkout cards located in the 
back of each book and place 
them in the appropriate box on 
the front counter.  Audio books 
have a checkout card located on 

the front of each case and should 
also be filled out and placed in 
the box on the front counter.  
Checkout slips for your DVD 
selections are located on the front 
counter.  Please fill these out and 
place them in the same box as the 
checkout cards. 

As always, paperbacks and 
puzzles are available on the 
HONOR SYSTEM.  Please return 
these to the library when you have 
finished reading them or putting 
them together.

We look forward to seeing all of 
you again and please remember 
to wear your mask at all times 
while in the library.  This is for 
your safety, the safety of other 
residents, and the safety of our 
volunteers!
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Honest, no-nonsense estimates • www.newwindowsportland.com

HUGE Energy Savings
Generous Energy Trust Rebates! 
As an Energy Trust of Oregon trade 
ally, we can help you access cash 
incentives to make it easier to improve 
your homes energy efficiency.

Installations handled in all four  
seasons with minimal disruption  
(most jobs completed in 1-3 days).

Top Ratings with:
• Construction Contractors Board

• Energy Trust of Oregon
• Thumbtack

COVID-19 Update: 

WE ARE OPEN!
At Affordable Home 

Remodeling, the health of our 

clients and employees are 

paramount. We strictly follow 

CDC Guidelines to help ensure 

the health and safety of both our 

customers and our employees.

Your local, homegrown & established  
Replacement Windows, Doors & Siding Specialists

We offer solutions to improving the COMFORT & ATTRACTIVENESS of your home with Windows, Doors & Siding.
CCB | OR: 218472, WA: AFFHR824NB

Ben Bianchi 
on King Richard Drive 

43+ Years Experience
Call Ben (direct land-line):

503-430-7273

Meet your 
fellow 

neighbor…

stay WARMER this winter (and cooler next summer) 
with NEW & ENERGY-SAVING REPLACEMENT 
WINDOWS, DOORS & SIDING

Why exercising your pet is so important

Submitted by Chris Walbridge

No matter the age, the breed or 
the size, every dog needs regular 
exercise. Regular exercise doesn’t 
just benefit them, it can benefit you 
as well.

Exercising keeps your pet healthy 
and limber while reducing behavioral 

problems such as excessive barking, 
chewing, digging. It also helps your 
dog build trust and confidence in you 
and in their environment.

Obesity is the number one common 
concern for dogs. Check with your 
vet and find an ideal weight for you 
dog as well as a current weight. 
This will help your vet make the 
necessary adjustment to your pets 
diet and exercise regime. Dogs 
need exercise first and foremost to 
tackle Obesity. Make sure your dog 
maintains a healthy weight.

Taking your dog on regular walks 
can help with your dog’s Mental 
Health. It can decrease anxiety as 
they are getting regular socialization 
with other dogs. If you have a puppy, 
they should have a few short walks 
every day. Puppies are prone to 

running around spontaneously at fast 
speeds, commonly known as the 
zoomies

Adult dogs exercise should be from 
30 minute to 2 hours a day. Again 
though, it depends on your dog’s 
age, breed, and health. 

Off leash dog parks allow your dog 
to go at their own pace, and usually 
provides a longer more exciting walk. 
Swimming is also a good exercise. 
Dog parks can not only help your 
dog with exercise, but also with their 
socialization. There are also many 
parks in our area with walking paths 
to walk your dog and enjoy the great 
outdoors,

If you have any thoughts or concerns 
about your pets health, consult with 
you vet.
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ELAINE SIMMS • 503-709-8187 
Oregon Licensed Real Estate Broker 

11725 SW Queen Elizabeth Ste. A
King City, OR 97224 • elaine.simms@gmail.comKenMillerAssociates.com

Living Here, Working Here 
and Loving King City

Remember…
Of all the decisions you will face when buying 

and selling a home, there is none more important 
than the person you choose to represent you.

NEW ON MARKET $435,00015855 SW Queen Victoria Pl. 1186 SF, 2 BR 2 Full BA, Fabulous Golf Course Location

Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
Submitted by Carol Springer

TVQG holds month-
ly meetings at the 
KCCA Clubhouse the 
3rdTuesday of each 
month, except 
December, 
starting at 
7:00pm.
Meetings 
feature 
a guest 
speak-
er or a 
quilt-
ing-re-
lated pro-
gram,include a Show 
& Tell segment, door 
prizes, a Block of the 
Month presentation, and 
a Fat Quarter drawing. 

Quilters of all experi-
ence levels are invited to 
attend our meetings or 
join our guild. Yearly dues 

are $35.00. Guests 
are welcomed at all 

TVQG events. 
Our guest fee 

is $5.00 per 
meeting.

For more 
information 

about the 
guild 
or its 

activities email 
TVQG.News@

gmail.com or visit 
their website at tvqg.
wordpress.com. We 
would love to see you at 
our next meeting.

Call today to schedule service
Mention you’re a King City Resident!

(503) 624-6136
www.davesgaragedoors.com
CCB# 107970

Our stocked vans ensure 
your service is completed 

on time, the first time.

This Doctor Makes Housecalls!

King City 
Women’s  
Golf Club
Submitted by Sue Wihtol 

Our golf club continues to welcome new 
members to golf with us. We tee off 
around 8:30 every Wednesday morning.

The Club Championship and 
Handicap Tournament was played 
August 18 and August 25. Results 
will be posted next newsletter.

September 1 is our Picnic 
Luncheon after our rounds of golf. Along with a 
monthly meeting, the picnic will be provided by the 
club.

We play GOLF FOR CHARITY September 15. This 
is an annual event to raise money and food for the 
BACKPACK PROGRAM in our community.
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Scott Rayner • 503-534-6925 
wscottrayner@gmail.com

Julie Rayner • 503-351-7033 
or julierayner99@gmail.com

Licensed Real Estate Brokers in Oregon

Now is the time to contact us to get 
the ball rolling. It all begins with 
just a phone call to us. A few days 
from now, you can have that SOLD 
sign in your yard. We live and work 
in King City. We are here to help 
you every step of the way.

IT’S WHAT WE DO!
Why US? Your home gets 
immediate exposure through our 
6 local offices, 15,000 Realtors in 
Oregon, National and International 
Marketing through Zillow, ListHub 
Global, Realtor.com and Direct 
Realtor notification, all within 24 
hours of listing your home with us. 
That’s a lot of marketing.

Our team of Agents, Lenders, Title 
Officers is ready to serve you Today.

Call Us Today for a FREE 
market analysis!

It’s NO SECRET...  
Homes are FLYING off the Market

Assisted Living 
in Your Home 
Since 1986

Personal Care
Medication Management

Dressing/Bathing
Housekeeping

Transportation
Meal Prep
Pet Care

And More!

Services Include:

Call today
for a FREE
in-home care
assessment!

TIGARD/KING CITY
14050 SW Pacific Hwy Ste. 101

503-746-7146
www.HelpingHandsHomeCare.com

NOW
HIRING

Providing In-Home Care since 1986

Helping hands 
HOME CARE

Monthly Letter from a Friend
I’m sure we’re all happy the last 
couple of months are past us. It’s 
been quite a ride but we’ve made it 
through.  If you are like me, you’re 
looking forward to cooler more 
pleasant weeks ahead.

Segueing into fall and the school 
year, here are some interesting facts 
about the past months, July and 
August:

The month of July was named for 
the infamous ancient Roman leader 
Julius Caesar. History tell us that 
he was a great general, scholar and 
innovator…mostly remembered for 
adjusting the calendar to what we use 
today. Thanks, Julius. Surely, named 
for a man of such “great leadership 
abilities” (although his skills as a 
powerful military and political figure 
certainly had their ups and downs, 

e.g. Ides of March!), the month of July 
is destined to be remembered for us 
here in the Northwest. 

It sure is this year!! Extraordinary 
doesn’t begin to describe it. Our July 
2021 turned into a most challenging, 
frightening, giant fireball. Right? 
No relief from day 1 to day 31 in 
our forests, mountains, hillsides 
and deserts! So much lost - again. 
Hopefully, this time, so much more 
learned. Now perhaps, we will 
remember, we must - with wisdom 
and innovation - carefully move on.

 Then came August and it, too, was 
named for an infamous ancient 
Roman leader, Augustus Caesar, 
Julius’ great-nephew who he named 
his heir. Augustus was the ruler who 
introduced Pax Romana, a long 
period of peaceful growth and order 

to the Roman Empire. And, he lived 
an amazing 75 years! Today the 
dictionary defines the word “august” 
as “inspiring awe and reference, 
dignified majesty, magnificent and 
grand”. Sounds pretty promising, 
doesn’t it?

Well, August 2021, too, proved to be 
a memorable one, going on and on, 
finally with a period of respite towards 
the end. The name of “Caesar” was 
hardly redeemed with the numerous 
and prolonged “dog days of 
summer”.  Some may have enjoyed 
the heat but most of us looked 
forward to cooler calmer days - and 
maybe a little peaceful precipitation!! 

Friends, as always I hope you’re 
staying well and safe.

— A Friend
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Home of the Month

Submitted by Nancy Hayes 

On Royalty Parkway, the home 
owned by Don and Michelle Kearn 
is another wonderful example of a 
home and yard makeover. In June, 
2018 they moved from Sherwood to 
King City and began renovating the 
interior of their new home, mostly 
done by themselves. Once they 
finished inside (actually they said 
there’s more to do!) They began 
making changes to the outside.

They first tackled their 
back yard and patio area. 
New pavers extended the 
patio, providing an area 
for additional seating. Two 
V-shaped stone walls were 
added at the back corners of 
this area, also offering extra 
seating. New plantings, a rock 
creek bed and the sounds 
of a bubbler have turned the 
backyard into a peaceful and 
tranquil setting. This writer 
wanted to stay longer to soak 
up all that serenity!

Many of us watched as Don 
and Michelle worked together using 
their own blood, sweat and (almost) 
tears, removing well established 
and overgrown shrubbery from 
the front and side yards. With this 
preparation done, the construction 

of a stone wall 
began, bordering 
the front yard 
along the 
sidewalk. Behind 
this “sitting 
wall”, another 
bubbler draws 
you to stop and 
listen, drinking 
in the same 
peacefulness 
comparable to 
what they created 
in the back yard. 
Additionally, 
there is a small 
plot of grass 
accented with 
flowers planted 
in a garden, 
hanging baskets 
and barrels, 
enhancing this 
delightful little 
landscape. 
Glancing up to 

the front of the house you’ll notice 
chairs on the porch where you might 
find Don and/or Michelle watching 
the world go by and, deservedly, 
admiring their hard work.

As we so often find in our 
community, neighbors pitch in 
with their knowledge and, often, 
physical efforts to help others. Don 
and Michelle credit their neighbors 
in accomplishing this HUGE 
undertaking that required many 
hands and hearts.

Not to be outdone by stone walls 
and bubblers, the house also has 
new garage doors along with a new 
coat of paint. This delightful home 
and yard will be enjoyed by all who 
walk or drive by. Maybe you’ll be 
inspired by Don’s and Michelle’s 
creativity.

EXPERIENCE COUNTS!
Over 38 Years in King City
We specialize in King City, Summerfield and 
the surrounding 55+ communities. Put the 

“A” team to work selling your home now. Our 
proven marketing formula will sell your home 

quickly and painlessly for more money.

Call us at 503-639-7220
View all local listings at 

www.prestigeproperties.net
• Open Daily •

Brad Wyatt
503-381-6239

Bjw71445@aol.com

Joe Salmonese
503-709-2354
brokerjoe@comcast.net

Elaine Gelfand 
971-246-1584 

elaine@prestigeproperties.net

Eric Kvernland
503-292-8069

eric@prestigeproperties.net

Darcy Shetler
503-807-1588
shetler07@comcast.net

Ed Milford
503-730-4215

emilfo@aol.com

Prestige Properties, Inc.

Prestige Properties, Inc.
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Serving  
King City  
for 25+ 
Years!

Call Matt at 503-640-0632 or 503-781-8755 (cell)

Licensed, Bonded & 
Insured. CCB #56492

• Interior  
and Exterior Painting

• Clean, Quality Work
• Siding/Deck Repairs
• Cabinet Refinishing/

Finish Carpentry

FREE 
ESTIMATESMatt Blomenkamp - owner

Movie Time
Hosted by Terri Johnson and Dennis Williams

As Arnold might say… We’re baaaack!!   
•	 Experience “Movie Time” at the KCCA 

Clubhouse on the Big Screen Television.
•	 Every third Friday of the month.  
•	 Free popcorn and snacks at all Movies.  

You’ll laugh, you’ll cry, you might even be 
on the edge of your seat… but it’ll be fun.

Showing Friday, September 17th at 2 p.m.

Unstoppable 
PG-13/2010/98 MINUTES/SUSPENSE BASED ON A TRUE STORY
When a massive, unmanned locomotive roars out of control, the threat is more 
ominous than just a derailment. The train is laden with toxic chemicals, and 
an accident would decimate human life and cause an environmental disaster. 
The only hope of bringing the train to a safe stop is in the hands of a veteran 
engineer (Denzel Washington) and a young conductor (Chris Pine), who must 
risk their lives to save those in the runaway’s path. Inspired by true events.

Showing Friday, October 15th at 2 p.m.

Coco
PG/2017/ 109 MINUTES/ PIXAR ANIMATION
Despite his family’s generations-old ban on music, young Miguel dreams of 
becoming an accomplished musician like his idol Ernesto de la Cruz. Desperate to 
prove his talent, Miguel finds himself in the stunning and colorful Land of the Dead. 
After meeting a charming trickster named Héctor, the two new friends embark on 
an extraordinary journey to unlock the real story behind Miguel’s family history.

Sponsored by: KCCA “Hello Neighbors Social Committee”
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Enjoying Herbs in Your Kitchen
Submitted by Peg Martinez,  
Master Gardener

Everyone loves an Herb 
Garden and you can bring 
your beautiful herbs from 
your garden right into your 
kitchen. Or, grow them 
on your windowsill if you 
don’t have a garden.

One of my favorite ways 
to use my fresh herbs 
is freezing them in olive 
oil in ice trays. Place 
your favorite herbs (I use 
Rosemary, Basil, Thyme 
and a little garlic) finely 
chopped or as leaves or sprigs. 
Pack the wells about 2/3 full of 
herbs then pour extra-virgin olive 
oil over them, cover the tray with 
plastic wrap and place the tray in 
your freezer overnight.  Remove 
cubes from the tray, place in a 
freezer bag and put them back 
in the freezer. They’re now ready 
for cooking winter stews, roasts, 
soups, and meat or potato dishes. 
I even place one under the skin of 
my chicken before roasting it!

 A wonderful way to use dried 
herbs or fresh herbs is to infuse 
vinegar. It is a great way to spice 
up your cooking and salads, but 

what a great gift it can be! Herbal 
vinegars can be used in virtually 
every aspect of cooking, and 
they are so easy to make. The 
possible variations are practically 
limitless. You can use a delicate 
Rice Wine Vinegar or a robust 
Red Wine Vinegar with different 
combinations of herbs and spices. 
When using fresh herbs, use 
about 1 cup of loosely packed 
leaves to 2 cups of vinegar. For 
dried herbs, use ½ cup of herbs to 
2 cups of vinegar. Place the herbs 
in a clean, sterilized jar, using a 
spoon to bruise them slightly. Do 
not heat the vinegar. Pour the 
vinegar over the herbs, being sure 

to cover the herbs completely and 
cover the jar tightly. Place the jar 
in a dark place and let sit at room 
temperature. Shake the jar every 
couple of days, taste the vinegar 
and when it reaches your desired 
taste, it’s done. The process may 
take up to 3 weeks or even longer. 
When the taste is right for you, 
strain the vinegar and fill clean 
sterilized bottles, cap and place 
labels on them. Decorating the 
bottles makes great holiday gifts.

 Now it is up to you to get out 
there and plant your favorite 
herbs, harvest and enjoy them!! 
Bon Appetit!!!!
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CROSSWORD
Look for answers in next month’s newsletter

SUDOKU
Look for answers in next month’s newsletter

Do You Know Where Your 
Aquatic Center Key Card Is?
As you know, the Aquatic Center key card is now the 
amenities key card and can be used for all our open 
buildings. If you haven’t dusted off your Aquatic Center 
card yet, now is the time to do it.

We are currently replacing lost Aquatic Center cards at 
no cost.  This grace period for free replacement will be 
ending in the next month or so, pending Board approval.  
We recommend that you please locate your cards and 
make sure they are still active for general building entry.  
After the final cutoff date is set, there will be a fee of 
$28.00 to replace a lost amenity key card.

Can You Hear Me Now?
For several years, there has been a discussion concerning 
the need to improve the mic and sound system that 
we use in the clubhouse for board meetings and other 
functions.  One of our members, Jerry Larsen, volunteered 
to look into this for us.  The goal is to add any accessories 
that will be needed to improve and expand this system 
so that all the board members can have their own mic 
and desk stand. Improving the system will also help us as 
we work on adding Zoom capability to our meetings.  We 
want our members to be able to hear us!
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Licensed & Bonded                                                                                           King City  

Norm will buy your car!
Isn’t CONVENIENCE everything?  
Who has time for advertising?  

Dealerships never pay up! 
I pay more and drive to YOU!

    971-272-3464
Phone calls & texts only, please. 

Don’t Trade It - Just call NORM, and I’ll be right there!

Call

Full service salon. Women & Men: hair styling, perms, 
hair coloring, manicures, pedicures, waxing, facials.

Open Monday - Saturday • Walk-ins welcome

$5.00 OFF 
for New Clients! Bring this ad.

NOW HIRING STYLISTS!

If you are having 
trouble with your 

computer and need 
to have it running 

again, we can help.

Jeff Wyckoff

ONSITE IT 
SOLUTIONS
503-381-7627

onsitesln.com

• Wireless 
Printer setup

• Hard drive failure
• Windows upgrade
• Virus Scan
• Tune up for 

slow PC’s
• Blue Screen 

of Death

AFFORDABLE AFFORDABLE 
COMPUTER COMPUTER 
REPAIR AND REPAIR AND 
IT SERVICESIT SERVICES

AFFORDABLE AFFORDABLE 
COMPUTER COMPUTER 
REPAIR AND REPAIR AND 
IT SERVICESIT SERVICES

Coronavirus/Coronavirus/
COVID-19 Notice:
Many computer repair 
issues can be solved by 
remote log-in, meaning 
we may be able to solve 
your problem with NO 
PHYSICAL CONTACT! 
Give us a call and find 
out if we can solve your 
problem remotely today!

Get local help  
with your
Medicare questions.
Take advantage of my knowledge and experience to:

• Take the confusion out of Medicare
• Get help comparing plans
• Receive one-on-one service
• Make enrolling in a plan easier

I look forward to helping you explore your Medicare options so you can 
enroll in a plan with confidence.

REGINA MUTER
Licensed Sales Agent
503.869.5008 | rmuter@hotmail.com
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Questions about Medicare 
Advantage plans? 
Come October 11, 2021 at 3 p.m. and meet 
Aetna’s  Regional Manager, Regina Muter.

KCCA Clubhouse • 3-4 p.m. 
15245 SW 116th Ave., King City 

 
Hosted by Regina Muter 
Broker, Senior Advocate Service 
503-869-5008


